
Phone:  415 554-7225    Fax:  415 554-7050 

Website:  sfsheriff.com   Email:  sheriff@sfgov.org 

December 12, 2024 

Reference: CLC 2024-146 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board  

Board of Supervisors  

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

RE: Military Equipment 2024 Annual Report, Inventory and List of 

 Proposed Additional Equipment 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

Attached please find a proposed Resolution for the Board of Supervisors approval.  

California Government Code Section 7072 and San Francisco Administrative Code 

Section 96H.1 require law enforcement agencies to publish an annual report regarding 

use of military equipment and to seek approval of the acquisition of new equipment.  In 

Ordinance No. 077-23, adopted by the Board on May 9, 2023, the Board approved the 

Sheriff’s policy, which has not changed, and required the Sheriff’s Office to submit its 

2024 Annual Report on or before December 13, 2024.   

The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

 Proposed Resolution

 2024 Annual Report and Inventory, with proposed additions.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 415-554-7219 or 

rani.singh@sfgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

_________________________  

KULVINDAR RANI SINGH        

Chief Legal Counsel 

San Francisco Sheriff’s Office 

OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF 

CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO 

1 DR. CARLTON B. GOODLETT PLACE 

ROOM 456, CITY HALL 

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA  94102 

PAUL MIYAMOTO 
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